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TITLE INSURANCE BULLETIN 

ERRONEOUS FEDERAL TAX LIEN RELEASES  
 

The following situation serves as yet another reminder as to why we can’t accept and/or rely on 
reconveyances, releases or satisfactions directly provided by a borrower or debtor. 

We have recently learned that, due to an Internal Revenue Service (IRS) system error on August 
5, 2007, invalid lien releases were sent to an unspecified number of taxpayers.  This issue 
impacts all states and is not limited to one geographic area.  The IRS was able to stop the 
shipment of releases that would otherwise be sent to the local recorder’s office, but could not 
stop the shipment of the taxpayer’s copy.  A copy of the IRS notice regarding this situation is 
attached for your reference. 

All IRS lien releases dated August 5, 2007, marked “Taxpayer Copy”, and recorded on or after 
August 5, 2007, should be confirmed with the IRS, even in those instances where the taxpayer is 
not providing the release directly.  If a taxpayer provides an unrecorded release dated August 5, 
2007 directly to you, do not rely on that release, but instead contact the IRS for more information 
as indicated in the attached notice. 

As always, if you have questions or concerns, please contact CB Title. 

 
 






